
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE LICENSING AND REGULATORY COMMITTEE HELD AT 
THE COUNCIL OFFICES, STATION ROAD, WIGSTON ON THURSDAY, 29 SEPTEMBER 

2016 COMMENCING AT 7.00 PM

IN ATTENDANCE:
Chair - Councillor Mrs L M Broadley

Vice-Chair - Councillor Miss M V Chamberlain

COUNCILLORS (10):
Miss A R Bond

G A Boulter
Ms K M Chalk

M H Charlesworth

M L Darr
R F Eaton
R E Fahey
J Kaufman

Mrs H E Loydall
R H Thakor

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE (2):
S J Ball Ms P Samuels

Min
Ref. Narrative Officer

Resp.

7.  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

None.

8.  APPOINTMENT OF SUBSTITUTES

None.

9.  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None.

10.  MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON 20 JULY 2016

RESOLVED THAT:  

The minutes of the previous meeting of the Committee held on 20 July 2016 
be taken as read, confirmed and signed.

11.  PETITIONS AND DEPUTATIONS

None.

12.  SCALE OF FEES AND CHARGES 2017/18

The Committee gave consideration to the report and appendix (at pages 4 - 
9) as delivered and summarised by the Senior Democratic Services Officer / 
Legal Officer which should be read together with these minutes as a 
composite document.

The Chair moved the recommendation as set out at paragraph 2.1 of the 
report (at page 4).

The Vice-Chair seconded the recommendation.



Councillors Mrs H E Loydall and M H Charlesworth stated that the 
government failed to acknowledge that the statutorily-fixed fees and charges 
did not accurately reflect the monetary costs in real terms of administering 
the services. She further stated that not all fees and charges for 
discretionary services (as set out in the appendix) were accurately recorded 
in the narrative against the RPI increase at 1.9%. 

The Members requested the Chair to liaise with the Interim Chief Finance 
Officer / Section 151 Officer to correct the same.
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13.  HACKNEY CARRIAGE AND PRIVATE HIRE VEHICLE CHECKS 
(VERBAL UPDATE)

The Committee gave consideration to the verbal update as delivered by the 
Enviromental Health Team Leader.

The Enviromental Health Team Leader informed the Committee that 
ongoing checks were being undertaken by the Licensing Enforcement 
Officer on an ad-hoc basis against hackney carriage and private hire 
(HC/PH) vehicles licensed with this authority. She advised that those 
vehicles and drivers who were found to be non-compliant had been written 
to and the necessary enforcement taken accordingly.

She further informed Members that on 20 September 2016, licensing 
officers from this Council attended a multi-agency enforcement exercise 
held at East Midlands Airport, Castle Donington which checked HC/PH 
vehicles from different regional authority areas. A local enforcement 
exercise was also said to be scheduled for 30 September at Manor Road, 
Oadby between the hours of 08:00 pm and 01:00 am in response to 
complaint received in respect of HC/PH drivers illegally plying for hire.

Councillor Mrs H E Loydall enquired as to what work had been undertaken 
by the Licensing Enforcement Officer to reduce incidences of HC/PH vehicle 
defects.

The Enviromental Health Team Leader that the information requested was 
not available at the meeting and would be circulated to Members 
accordingly.

The Chair requested that at update regarding the enforcement exercise on 
30 September be reported back to the next meeting of the Committee.

PS
TA

THE MEETING CLOSED AT 7.12 PM


CHAIR

THURSDAY, 06 APRIL 2017


